
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE                                   SEPTEMBER 20, 2010 
The meeting was called to order by Ald. Voss at 5:00 p.m. with the following Roll Call: 
Members Present: Ald. Voss, Ald. Sertich, Ald. Gering 
Members Absent:  
Others Present: Mayor Moede (5:25 p.m.), Deanna Boldrey, Kathie Wild, Ald. Pasbrig, 

Ald. Redeker, Ald. Mastalish, Mike Kurutz, Ron Wellner, Don Neitzel, 
Roger Williams, Ben Brown, Sally Kahlhamer, Tony Persha, Bob Smith, 
Ozzie Vollmer, Suzanne Smith, Bonnie Okon 

 
Item #2 – Approve Minutes of August 16, 2010. 
Motion by Ald. Sertich, second by Ald. Voss to approve the above minutes.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Item #3 – Citizens Comments. 
Bonnie Okon of 550 Furnace Street came to the podium.  She noted that there is a problem with 
vehicles backing into or hitting her retaining wall.  When it is hit portions of the wall fall down. 
 
Ozzie Vollmer came to the podium.  He noted that he is a neighbor of Bonnie’s.  Ozzie 
commented that there is trouble with trucks and trucks with trailers on Iron Lane.  One neighbor 
fixes pallets at his home and this brings more truck traffic.    
 
Item #4 – Monthly Utilities Report.  
 A. Well #3 Radium Results. 

Ron Wellner reported on that the radium results for well #3 came back at 9.78 
pCi/l.  The limit is five.  Ald. Mastalish questioned how to bring the level down.  
Ron noted that chemicals could be put in.  It can also be treated with green sand 
but when it is removed it is considered a hazardous waste. 

 B. Hydrant Flushing. 
Ron Wellner reported that the hydrant flushing starts tomorrow.   

 C. Private Well Operating Permits. 
Ron Wellner that the Utility Commission issued two permits for private wells.  
One is for 33 Grove Street and the other is for 8758 County Hwy Y.  The well on 
33 Grove Street is a hand pump and the other serves two neighbors in another 
town.  It does not serve the land owners.  Currently, the individuals take three 
samples themselves. 

 D. Soil Samples. 
Ron Wellner reported soil samples from where the sludge is discharged was sent 
to the DNR.  The sludge is discharged in Oshkosh at a farmer’s field.  There is 
180 days storage and a 20 year contract involved.  The storage is west of the 
outlet mall.  He also noted that it does cost $1,000 to send the sample to the state. 

 E. Sewer Cleaning Report. 
Ron Wellner reported that the sewer jetting is finished and there was corrosion in 
some of the man holes. 

 
Ron also noted that GPS units direct semis to turn onto River Knoll Drive as a 
through street.  It is not a through street. 

 
Item #5 – Monthly Engineering & Planning Report. 

A. 2010 Resurfacing Update. 
Don Neitzel reported that the resurfacing is coming in under budget.  He noted 
that there will be patching on Iron Lane and on Henninger Street in front of the 
school.     

 B. Library Concrete Issue. 
Don Neitzel reported the Library Board decided to go with the mud jacking. 



C. Sanitary Sewer Lateral Issue Update at 418 Horicon Street. 
Don Neitzel noted 418 Horicon Street has had trouble the lateral.  It was noted 
that this has been an ongoing problem.  Ron Wellner gave history to the item.  
Previously the lateral was attached with a neighbors lateral and that had been 
separated years ago.  He noted that he had given the homeowner information in 
regards to a grant some 3-4 years ago.   

 
Item #6 – Monthly DPW Report. 

A. Bulk Material Drop-Off Report, and Reminder of Bulk Material Drop-Off of 

September 25, 2010. 
Mike Kurutz reported that the bulk material drop off was very busy.  Six thirty 
yard dumpsters were filled.  Mike reminded residents that this Saturday is the last 
one this year. 

 
B. Storm Damage Report from August 20, 2010. 

Mike Kurutz noted that there were six substantially sized trees damaged from the 
storm on August 20, 2010, that hit around 5 p.m.  The City DPW did clean up 
after the storm. He noted that there was a branch down on German Street that took 
down wires. 

 
C. Update on Day-To-Day Operations of Public Works Dept. 

Mike Kurutz noted that the department has been very productive.  The street 
painting is done.  There were 26 lights repaired in the industrial park.  Leaf pick 
up will start after Audubon Days.  He noted that there is a design flaw with some 
of the light poles in the Mountin Drive area.  Some are 20-25 years old.  There 
have been two immediate replacements. 

 
Item #7 – Discussion with Possible Action on Iron Lane Traffic Issues and Concerns. 
Don Neitzel distributed a parcel showing the Iron Lane area.  He noted that the mapping shows 
that the City only owns part of the street.  Don noted that the item needs further discussion.   
 
Item #7 Adjournment. 
Motion by Ald. Sertich second by Ald. Gering to adjourn at 5:32 p.m. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Deanna L. Boldrey, City Clerk 
 


